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Gold Star of the 

Week!                             

 ARC - Sam Hodges                             

Nursery ~ Oliver Jones                                                

Pre-School ~ Alfie Watkiss                                            

Rec ~ Dean Hardwick                                               

Year 1 ~ Lily-Rose Roberts                                            

Year 2 ~ Joshua Jordan                                        

Year 3 ~ Frankie Clark                                          

Year 4 ~ Clara Parkinson                                               

Year 5 ~ Haris Stokes                                                  

Year 6 ~ Evan Atkins 

     

 

Gold Award Achievers this week   

Eliza Hill, Pippa Miles, Wilson Simpson, 

Laylan Tolley, Toby Sheppard                         

Crimson Webster, Grace Jordan  
 

Parents/Carers of children in Year Reception 

- Year 6  are invited to join us at our         

assembly on Monday 10th October at 2.45pm 

to see your child receive their certificate and 

to hear why they are ‘Star of the Week’ 

Pupils who have read 3 times or                

more this week                   

Well done to Year 5 you are the 

best readers this week!!                           

Please encourage your child to 

read at least 3 times each week.                      

It has many benefits and                                         

really will make a difference!! 

Thank you everyone who joined us for the  Harvest Festival 

on Monday, it was lovely to see everyone.   
 

A big well done to all the children in EFYS & KS1 for their 

fantastic performances and thank you also to Beth Richards 

for talking to the children about being thankful. 
 

We would like to praise all of the children for their excellent behaviour in       

sitting patiently during our technical hitch, they all did extremely well. 
 

Thank you for all you kind donations of produce, they are really appreciated 

and will be passed on to the Kidderminster Food Bank to help local families. 

 

Jake Cooper, a 

Year 6 pupil, is 

organising a 

fundraising event 

on Tuesday 18 th 

October. The money raised will be split between 

Young Minds, the mental health charity and school 

to go towards some blinds for our pastoral room. 

Please support by sending donations of cakes into 

school on Monday 17th Oc-

tober and / or sending your 

child with 20p to buy a cake. 

This is a very worthwhile 
cause.  Jake thanks you in 
advance for your support. 

Thank 

you very 

much to 

Toni 

Mason, a 

parent of 

a pupil in Yr 3, for 

donating a large box 

of K’nex for the chil-

dren in the ARC. The 

ARC team really ap-

preciate it and the 

children are going to 

love playing with it. 

Miss Edwards will be           

available to discuss SEND         

provision in school during 

parents evening. Please 

do pop along to her table 

in the hall where she can explain the 

school ethos and to answer any             

questions.  

Come along whether you have a child 

with SEND or not. 

SEND Drop-ins 
 

Miss Edwards is running a SEND  

Drop-in on the following days:- 
 

Mondays 8.30am - 10.00am                    

Wednesdays 2.30pm - 4.00pm 

 

Please feel free to drop-in during the 

above times to discuss any concerns 

you have about your child’s                     

educational needs. 



                        Upcoming Dates for your Diary                                                                            

October                                                                                                                             

Tuesday 11th - Parents’ Evening from 3.30pm - 7.00pm                                                                                                    

Thursday 13th - Parents’ Evening from 3.30pm - 5.30pm                                                                                                    

Thursday 20th - Year Rec - Year 6 - Flu Immunisation in 

School                                                                                                                      

Friday 21st  - break up for half term                                                                                           

Monday 31st - Return to school  

November                                                                                                                             

Wednesday 2nd November - Tempest Photography School 

portrait and sibling photographs                                                                           

Friday 4th - PTFA Bonfire Disco                                                                                                 

Saturday 12th - Open Morning between 10am and 

12.00noon 

Future events will be displayed on the front page                      

of the website - www.ccschool.co.uk 

On Thursday year 

4 took part in The 

Primary Stem 

Challenge which 

was run by Stem 

Workshop. They 

had to design and 

build an automat-

ed warehouse 

using K'nex and 

were judged on 

their modelling 

work, their team-

work, communication and problem solving. All the children 

worked very hard and impressed us with their creative de-

sign skills but the final winners were Bethan Cooney and 

Thomas Whiteman who will go onto the Worcestershire Stem 

challenge final in June.  

Closing the Word Gap!                                                                     

As a fun activity we will provide a word every week for you            

to talk about with your child. 

Give it a go and see if they 

understand it! Use it in 

some sentences and see if 

they can too. 

There are also words on 

your children’s topic sheets. 

 

penalty 

Following the very successful concert last year, our           

performers have kindly arranged another concert to take 

place on Sunday 11th December.  All proceeds are going 

towards the cost of resources for our ARC (Enhanced         

Autism Resource Centre). Please put the date in your  diary 

and let Friends and Family know about the event. 

Boundless Outdoors Malvern 

On 14th September, Year 6 pupils 

travelled to Boundless Outdoors in 

Malvern for their first residential visit. 

There was a mixture of emotions: 

excitement about the many activities 

and spending so much time with their friends but some were a 

little anxious about being away from home for 2 nights. As soon 

as we arrived, we were greeted by the brilliant team who        

reassured us and built up our excitement about what was to 

come. The children had to make their own beds (which was quite 

a challenge for some) and ensure that they were dressed           

appropriately for each activity. They took part in rope courses, 

zip wire, problem solving games and even a long walk to the 

Beacon at Malvern Hills. The staff were so impressed by the 

children's resilience and teamwork and how well they                 

encouraged other children who were feeling a little anxious. We 

were also relieved that bed times were peaceful! It has been 

brilliant to see the children grow in confidence and maturity over 

such a short period of time. Well done, Year 6! 

Total Communication 

Environment in the 

ARC 

A Total Communica-

tion Environment is 

promoted at all times 

within the ARC and 

when transitioning 

around the wider 

school. Over the coming months we will be expanding our visual 

communication approaches and strategies into the school to 

ensure Chaddesley Corbett Endowed Primary School  becomes 

a Total Communication School and is accessible for all when 

meeting individual communication needs at all levels. Your chil-

dren will have already seen the use of symbols at times and are 

always keen to ask questions about why we use them and what 

they mean.  Other communication approaches that you may see  

include:- 

* Photographs & Symbols                                                    

*  Now: Next Schedules                                                      

*  Intensive Interaction                                                         

*  Talking Tiles                                                                    

*  Token Object Based Icons (TOBIs)                                 

*  Objects of Reference (OOR)                                         

*  Sign Along                                                                     

*  Picture Exchange Communication (PECs) 

We accept that all behaviour is communication including facial 
expression, body language, sound and movement. At times, less 
desirable behaviours may be presented, it is essential that we 

are tuned into each individual child as communication partners to 
ensure that the intention of any communicative act is not missed. 


